
CANDIDATE STATEMENTS  

Amir Golalipour  

My name is Amir Golalipour and I have been living in Hillcrest Cluster since 2016. This 
is my first home and I loved choosing this neighborhood for my residence because of its 
great urban design and peaceful environments. I am proud to be serving on the Hillcrest 
board since 2020 and currently as the vice president of our HOA. During my tenure on 
the board, I’ve been involved with civil engineering projects to utilize my expertise to 
ensure our infrastructure assets are in good condition. My recent projects were the 
installation of ADA ramps for our cluster sidewalks and road crack sealing preservation 
project.

I am a Program Manager with Federal Highway Administration. I am managing projects 
related to infrastructure design, construction, and maintenance. Beside serving public as a 
federal civilian employee, I am always enthusiastic about doing volunteer activities. I am 
very passionate about community development and children education, so I also have 
been spending some of my time to organize and help cultural and educational events as 
well as collaborating with local college student groups in the DMV area.

I am running again for the board position, and I would be honored to continue serving our

cluster’s residents. My goal is to utilize my experiences to maintain healthy infrastructure 
for the Hillcrest community.


Richard Stevens

I currently hold the position of Treasurer on the Hillcrest CIuster Association Board of 
Director.  I am a long time resident of Hillcrest Cluster whose children grew up here and 
went to the local schools.  I have served on the Cluster Board on three occasions.  The 
first was for 8 years in the late 1980s to the early 1990s; I returned to the Board in 2015; 
and then again in mid 2023 as a replacement for a Board member who was relocating.  I 
have seen the cluster change and age over the years and believe we must preserve the 
character of the cluster’s infrastructure (roads and sidewalks) and common property, as 
well as the condition of our homes. These amenities, taken together, help to preserve and 
increase the value of our homes in which we all have an invested interest.  In conjunction 
with the Board, I developed and implemented an asset management plan to improve 
Saffold Way and its sidewalks.  I also work with other Board members to implement the 
findings of the Common Property Management Plan which is designed to improve the 
Clusters common grounds to prevent erosion and to address other landscaping issues such 
as aging trees and shrubs.  As Treasurer, and in conjunction with other Board members, I 
develop expenses and revenue for our calendar year budget, and coordinate with Capital 
Property Management on a monthly basis to evaluate the performance of our budget.  I 
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